IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER
Este informe contiens informagcion muy imeerdante sobre sy agus potable.

Por favor heble con alguien que lo pueds traducir.
Para obtener mas informacion, llame al (209)668-5530.

City of Turlock Has levels of 1,.2.3-TCP Above Drinking Water Standards

QOuwur water system recently fsiled a2 drinking water standard. Although this is not an emergency, 8s our customers,
you have a right to know what you should do, what happened. and what we are doing to comrect this situation.

We routinely monitor for the presence of dnnkang water contaminants. Testing results we recerved in November
2019 show our system exceeds the standard, or ma:xamum contaminant level (MCL), for 12 3-tnchliorcpropane

(1,2.3-TCF). The standard for 1. 23-TCP is 0.002 ug/L (micrograms per liter) eguivalent to 0.00000% mg/L
(milligrems per liter). The average level of 1,2,2-TCF for the pencd of December 2018 - November 2010 for

three out of the eighteen dnnking water wells was 0.0302 ug/L. ranging from 0.0087 ug'L to 0.158% ug/L.

What should | do?

. You do not need to use an alternative (e.g. bottled) water supply.

. This is nct an immediate nsk. If t had bean, you would have been notihed immediately. However, some
people who drink water containing 1,2, 3-tnchloropropane in excess of the MCL over many years may
have an increased rnisk of geltting cancer.

. if you have other health issues concerning the consumption of this water, you may wish toe consult your
doctor.

What happened? What was done?

COn December 14 2017 the Siate WWater Resources Control Board's Division of Dnnking VWater established a MCL
and monitoring frequencies for 1,2, 3-TCP that went into effect January 2013, Due to the newly adopted MCL, the
City of Turlock has three wealls that have exceadad the sllowsble limits for the contaminant.

As 3 result. the City is reguired to increase monitoring frequencies for 1.2 3-TCF, develop a comrective achion
plan,_eand distnbute & public notice to all drinking water customers every three months until the wells are no
longer producing levels of 1,2 3-TCF sbove the MCL.

The City anticipates resolving the problem by June 30, 2021.

For more information, please contact:
Fallon Martin, Staff Services Analyst

Phone: (208) 668-5580

Fleaze share this information with all the other pecple who drink this watler, especially thoze who may not have
received thiz notice direclly (for example, people in aparimeants, nursing homes, schools, and busineszses). You
can do iz by posiing this public notice in a public place or distnbuting copies by hand or mall.

Secondary Notification Requirements
Upon receipt of notification from & person operafing a public water system, the following notification must be
given within 10 days [Health anc Safety Code Section 118450(g)):

¢ SCHOOLS: Must notify school employees, students, and parents (if the students are minors).

¢ RESIDENTIAL RENTAL PROPERTY OWNERS OR MANAGERS (including nursing homes and care
facilibes): Must notify tenants.

¢« BUSINESS PROFPERTY OWNERS, MANAGERS, OR OPERATORS: Must notify employeas of
businesses located on the property.

This nofice is being sent to you by the City of Turlock in compliance with the Cslifornia Domestic Water Quality
and Monitoring Regulations as 8 means of keeping the public informed.
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